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No Need to be Frightened: October is National Youth Justice Awareness Month
More Than 15 States Holding Activities to Raise Awareness about Youth 
Prosecuted in the Adult Criminal Justice System

Washington, D.C. – With kids dressing up as inmates and in shackles for Halloween, the Campaign for Youth Justice is proud to sponsor this year’s National Youth Justice Awareness Month, addressing the reality of kids in adult jails and prisons. Over the past three years, activities have been held across the country. These events have all been successful in raising the awareness of youth prosecuted in the adult criminal justice system and participation in important youth justice activities. 
National Youth Justice Awareness Month was conceived by Missouri Mother and Advocate Tracy McClard, who lost her son to suicide while incarcerated at the age of 17 in the adult criminal justice system. Three years ago, McClard hosted a 5k run/walk to educate members of the community about the dangers of placing youth in an adult jail or prison. Today, McClard runs Families and Friends Organizing for Reform of Juvenile Justice (FORJ-MO) and has assisted 15 other states with special October events, including film screenings, 5k run/walks, a poetry slam, and an art exhibit.
“My original vision was to expose the average citizen to facts about kids in the adult system,” said McClard. “I am so grateful that other states have committed their time and support for this important issue.”
An estimated 250,000 youth are tried, sentenced, or incarcerated as adults every year across the United States. Most of the youth prosecuted in adult court are charged with non-violent offenses. Research shows that young people who are kept in the juvenile justice system are less likely to re-offend than young people who are transferred into the adult system.
“We are amazed with the overwhelming support across the country to organize events around National Youth Justice Awareness Month,” said Liz Ryan, President and CEO of the Campaign for Youth Justice. “The Campaign is proud to be a sponsor of this special month as it reflects the magnitude of how many families are really interested in this crucial issue.”


For more information on National Youth Justice Awareness Month, to make a donation, 

or to find details on state events, visit: www.campaignforyouthjustice.org.
###

The Campaign for Youth Justice (CFYJ) is a national organization dedicated to ending the practice of trying, sentencing and incarcerating youth under the age of 18 in the adult criminal justice system.
